
E D I T O R I A L 

I wish to thank Dick Bulliet and Ellen Hermanson, former MESA 
Executive Secretary and Assistant to the Executive Secretary, re­
spectively, for all their help and advice while MESA headquarters 
was in New York. I am fortunate that their spirit of support con­
tinues with Michael Bonine and Louise Fields who now hold those 
two offices, respectively. 

This fall I drew more than ever on the skills and expertise of 
Theo MacKay and Barb Shurin, as I had to spend a great deal of my 
time on the MESA 1981 meeting. I am extremely grateful for and 
proud of their contributions to the Bulletin. 

As always, I conclude this editorial with a plea that you, the 
readership, share with me news of conferences, promotions, appoint­
ments, fellowships, doctorates, and any other information which I 
may include in future issues. Please mail your flyers, announce­
ments and notes to: 

Jere L. Bacharach 
Department of History, DP-20 
University of Washington 
Seattle, WA 98195 

Thank you, 

JeA£ L. Baakivuich 

Editor 
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